Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc of Santa Barbara
Minutes of the General Meeting of January 13, 2000
St. Andrews Presbyterian Church, Santa Barbara, CA

President Ranell Hansen called the meeting to order at 7pm.

Diane Eardley introduced the guests and spoke about renewing membership for next
year. .
Susan West spoke membership showcase for the next meeting
Joanne Conklin and Betty Kelley spoke about the 2000 workshops. March workshop
will feature Rachael Clark’s “garments”.

SHOW & TELL

Ranell gave thanked the Group of the Month which was Ellen Heck’s applique class.
Susie Carter spoke about the Community Quilts, which will be for Samarkand, she suggested
lap quilts — maximum size 36x40. January 28" will be the first workshop

Ranell shared her experience and photos of the quilts we donated to Transition House.

Leslie Hogan spoke about our quilt show, planning meetings are scheduled for 1/24
and 3/13 at 7pm )

Beth Jones spoke about Satellite Groups and asked that each group submit a vita one
their group.

??7?7Alzheimer’s Center (I am having an Alzheimer’s moment and can’t remember
what was here)

Ranell challenged the Satellite Groups to do things for the community.

June and Kristen Otte gave recognition for the 1999 Block of the Month contributors.
69 persons made 494 blocks, 13 made 12 or more for the year. Verna Smith made the most —
49, Martha Adams made 30 — Martha Adams won the drawing

Ranell announced that the opening of the Antioch College display of our Challenge
Quilts was on the coming Friday at 5:30 PM

Bobbie Tacoma won Block of the month

It was announced that Beverly Fabrics was having a sale for Coastal Quilters guild
Speaker Ellen Heck gave a wonderful presentation based around the California sesiquennial
(spelling please) quilt.




